[ initially sent out ATIs to the National Capital Commission and Canadian Heritage
regarding the takeover of NCC programs by Canadian Heritage. However in the interest of
the exercise I've included three ATIs for three levels of government.

I'm interested in Shannon Park. It’s an old military base located on Bedford Basin in
Dartmouth. I've walked through it before and it’s in ruins, covered in graffiti, and
occupied in the summer by homeless people, or people who don’t wish to be seen.

When Halifax was bidding on hosting the Commonwealth Games Shannon Park would’ve
become the athletes’ village, then a condo complex. Once the bid was lost, it seems like

plans for Shannon Park stalled.

It's National Defence land, but I was curious if the HRM or Province has any recent
records pertaining to its future.

Note: my request is contained in the body of the responses.



.*. MNational Defence Deéfense nationale

National Defence Headquarters
Ottawa, Ontario
Ki1A OK2

A-2013-02108

Dear Mr. Hall:

T'his is to acknowledge receipt of your Access to Information Act request received on
7 March 2014, for:

Records pertaining to the future use of the military base Shannon Park in Halifax N.S. from
the past three months including, memos, briefing notes and studies but excluding electronic
correspondence. Not interested in anything that is obviously a cabinet confidence.

Your request has been given file number A-2013-02108 and assigned to
Stephanie MacDougall. Please note that we have processed the application fee of $5.00 for
your request.

In addition your request will be processed in accordance with the "Principles for assisting
applicants" listed on the following page.

Should you require clarification or assistance regarding your request, please contact
Stephanie MacDougall at 613-992-0064, by fax at (613) 995-5777, by e-mail at
stephanie. macdougall@forces.gc.ca or use our toll free number 1-888-272-8207.

Y ours truly,

|/ Julie Jansen
O Director
Access to Information and Privacy









